From: Stocksbridge Town Council

To: planningapps@sheffield.gov.uk; dcscan@sheffield.gov.uk

Subject: Planning Application 17/04673/OUT Date: 13 February 2020 10:36:19

Attachments: image001.png

OBJECTION - PLANNING APP 17-04673-OUT HOLLIN BUSK LANE-CARR ROAD (AMENDED

DESCRIPTION).docx

Planning Application 17/04673/OUT

Land at junction with Carr Road, Hollin Busk Lane, Deepcar S36 1GH
Outline application for up to 85 residential dwellings including open space (amended description)

The above planning application was discussed at a recent Town Council meeting.

It was resolved that the attached objections be sent to SCC Planning. Although this is an amended application for 85 dwellings the Town Council have requested that SCC Planning should bear in mind the many objections raised to the original application by local residents when considering this application.

Can you please ensure that this objection is uploaded to the SCC website as soon as possible.

Clerk/RFO to the Council Stocksbridge Town Council Town Hall The ARC Manchester Road Stocksbridge SHEFFIELD S36 2DT

Telephone: 0114 288 7895 www.stocksbridge-council.co.uk



Disclaimer:

This message contains confidential information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-mail or its contents. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail and its contents from your system.

E-mail transmission cannot be guaranteed to be secure or error-free as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or contain viruses. The sender therefore does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this message, which arise as a result of e-mail transmission. If verification is required please request a hard copy version.

PLANNING APPLICATION 17/04673/OUT – LAND AT JUNCTION WITH CARR ROAD/HOLLIN BUSK LANE S36 1GH OUTLINE APPLICATION FOR UP TO 85 RESIDENTIAL DWELLINGS INCLUDING OPEN SPACE (AMENDED DESCRIPTION)

The Stocksbridge Town Council are objecting to this development for a number of reasons which we shall set out below.

From this planning application first having been received, we have been contacted by numerous local residents objecting to this development. No one has been in contact to support the application. We have never received information directly from the developers wishing to engage with us.

Background

Hollin Busk is an area at the top of Carr Road that historically was mined and then laid to agriculture. It is regularly used by people who enjoy the great outdoors the North of Sheffield has to offer. It has wonderful vistas from its elevated position. It is a significant piece of land in the local community in that it separates Deepcar and Stocksbridge allowing each Town its own identity. Because of this since 1998, the Hollin Busk Fields have been designated as open space/open countryside not in the green belt. This came about because it was accidentally left out of the Green Belt, but, it was recognised that the land should be protected. This land is now only one of four sites in Sheffield that to be so designated.

Regulations

In March 2009, Core Strategy 72 (CS 72) - protecting countryside not in the green belt was adopted. This regulation is still in place, it is as valid now as it was when adopted, and as such Hollin Busk must remain as it is, to comply with this regulation.

The Town Council and residents have no objection to house building in the area, providing it is in the right place. We have extensive developments underway at Deepcar (Bloor Homes), Fox Valley (Stonebridge Homes) and just outside our boundary at the Oughtibridge Valley site. Hollin Busk is not the right place to build, a point that is supported by Government Policy CS72.

Transport

We take issue with the developers statements regarding public transport. The 23 &23A buses can be caught to Penistone to link with the Railway Station. This service has only three buses a day the first one at 09.52. Trains from Penistone run only hourly and only to Sheffield and Huddersfield. There is one bus a day to Barnsley, the 57 to Sheffield is hourly, and the bus stop is quite a walk from this site. The SL1A does not start until after peak times meaning the SL1 would have to be caught extending the journey time to Sheffield. The bus stop for this bus is some 600m away, that is 50% more than the recommended walk to a bus stop and would be a significant uphill walk when returning home.

All of this indicates that the reality is commuters will chose to drive themselves rather than use the limited public transport. We are already realising the significance of disruption to road traffic from the Houses being built by Bloor Homes on Manchester Road Deepcar. A second set of traffic lights is to be added to allow access on/off of this development. These will be approximately 100m from the junction of Manchester Road, Carr Road, Vaughton Hill. Currently this junction is gridlocked at peak times of the day. Additional vehicles travelling down Carr Road to get to Sheffield, the M1 motorway or the Stocksbridge by-pass will add to the congested area. There is a Nursery and Infant School on Carr Road opposite this proposed site. Due to the hill that it is built on, parents drive their young children to school rather than walking. This causes congestion at the top of Carr Road, with vehicles parked

for the school where the entrance to the development is planned. There is no footpath on the development side of Carr Road. We are concerned about the road safety implications, with an additional junction, parked vehicles and additional vehicles from this development.

Access to Local Amenities

While Stocksbridge and Deepcar are fortunate to have local shops, a Library, GP surgeries, public houses, none are realistically in walking distance. Especially not on the journey home up a steep hill. We would invite anyone to try walking it, it would then be apparent that in reality car journeys will be used, due to the gradient and lack of nearby public transport.

Environment

Water has to go somewhere, often run off from the surrounding fields floods down Carr Road and also along Hollin Busk into the fields of this site. With the additional foundations cutting off natural routes we are concerned about the excess water, and the local drainage system being able to cope with it.

Fox Glen is a local wood that the local schools enjoy as part of the Forest Schools initiative. It has much wildlife that over recent years local groups have encouraged to return and seek to protect. We are concerned that local conservation projects will fail with housing built on this site.

In summary, Hollin Busk plays an important role in the areas Outdoor City Initiative. The Outdoor City is something we are keen to promote and encourage in the area. A housing estate in this location will detract significantly from that. It would also contravene Government Policy CS72.

We would ask that the planning authority reject this proposal.